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SUBJECT

An ordinance revising the City of Kirkland’s corporate boundary to include portions of Northeast 155th Street and 116th Avenue Northeast rights-of-way as provided for in RCW 35.21.790.
SUMMARY
This proposed ordinance modifies the boundary between the City of Kirkland and unincorporated King County, moving short segments of two County-owned streets into the City and thereby transferring ownership and responsibility for these segments to the City.
BACKGROUND
The City of Kirkland’s June 1, 2011 annexation of the Juanita/Finn Hill/Kingsgate area included residences served by these portions of N.E. 155th Street and 116th Avenue N.E.  The City and County agree that the City should take over jurisdiction of these streets since they serve City residents.  Attachment A to the proposed ordinance is the legal description of the rights-of-way to be transferred.
RCW 35.21.790 provides that a county and a city can revise the city’s corporate boundary if it is part of a street right-of-way:

“The governing bodies of a county and any city or town located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city or town which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefore a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city or town.”
This type of boundary revision is not subject to potential review by the Boundary Review Board.  Revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the City Council and the County Council.  The City Council has approved the revision.

In this case, the boundary change means that Kirkland will own the street right-of-way and take over the costs of maintaining the street. The fiscal note estimates a small savings to the County from lower maintenance costs ($807 in 2013).
ANALYSIS

State law allows for municipalities to make minor boundary changes.  This proposed change is agreeable to both jurisdictions and will provide a modest savings to the County through lower road maintenance costs.
REASONABLENESS

Approval of this proposed ordinance constitutes a reasonable business decision.

AMENDMENTS

None.
ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2012-0187 with Attachment

2. Executive transmittal letter

3. Fiscal Note
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